Appendix F

Letters to Lessees of Leased Properties

City of Utica
City of Sterling Heights
County of Macomb
Village of Milford
Clinton Township
City of Flat Rock
Downriver Community Conference
Commerce Township
Village of S. Rockwood

13000 High Ridge Drive, Brighton, MI 48114-9058 Telephone: (810) 227-2757 or 1-800-47-PARKS Fax: (810) 227-8610

Web Site: http://www.metroparks.com

HURON-CLINTON METROPOLITAN AUTHORITY



COMMISSIONERS

JOHN C. HERTEL, Chairman HARRY E. LESTER, Vice Chairman PETER S. WALTERS, Treasurer JACK LA BELLE WARREN C. EVANS ROBERT W. MARANS ANTHONY V. MARROCCO

July 30, 2008

City Clerk City of Utica 7550 Auburn Road Utica, MI 48317

Subject: Leased Property – North Metro Pkwy, west of M-53 at the Clinton River

NPDES Permit Compliance

Dear Lessee:

The Michigan Department of Environmental Quality (MDEQ) has requested that we contact all municipalities who currently lease property from the Huron-Clinton Metropolitan Authority (HCMA) to inform them that a National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) Permit may be required for the discharge of storm water from these leased roperties.

If your municipality leases land which is within an Urbanized Area, as defined by the 2000 census, and if this land contain storm water conveyance(s), then the leased land must be covered under your municipality's Storm Water Permit.

If you have any questions concerning the Storm Water Permit, information can be obtained from the MDEQ's website at http://www.michigan.gov/deq. If you have questions regarding this letter or property leased, please contact Andrew Caulk at (810) 227-2757, ext 5154.

Michael Arens, P.E.

Chief Engineer

Sincere

13000 High Ridge Drive, Brighton, MI 48114-9058 Telephone: (810) 227-2757 or 1-800-47-PARKS Fax: (810) 227-8610

Web Site: http://www.metroparks.com

HURON-CLINTON METROPOLITAN AUTHORITY



COMMISSIONERS

JOHN C. HERTEL, Chairman HARRY E. LESTER, Vice Chairman PETER S. WALTERS, Treasurer JACK LA BELLE WARREN C. EVANS ROBERT W. MARANS ANTHONY V. MARROCCO

July 30, 2008

City Clerk City of Sterling Heights 40555 Utica Road PO Box 8009 Sterling Heights, MI 48311

Subject: Leased Property – North Metro Pkwy, M-53 to Utica along the Clinton River NPDES Permit Compliance

Dear Lessee:

The Michigan Department of Environmental Quality (MDEQ) has requested that we contact all municipalities who currently lease property from the Huron-Clinton Metropolitan Authority (HCMA) to inform them that a National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) Permit may be required for the discharge of storm water from these leased properties.

If your municipality leases land which is within an Urbanized Area, as defined by the 2000 census, and if this land contain storm water conveyance(s), then the leased land must be covered under your municipality's Storm Water Permit.

If you have any questions concerning the Storm Water Permit, information can be obtained from the MDEQ's website at http://www.michigan.gov/deq. If you have questions regarding this letter or property leased, please contact Andrew Caulk at (810) 227-2757, ext 5154.

Sincerely

Michael Arens, P.E. Chief Engineer

13000 High Ridge Drive, Brighton, MI 48114-9058 Telephone: (810) 227-2757 or 1-800-47-PARKS Fax: (810) 227-8610

Web Site: http://www.metroparks.com

HURON-CLINTON METROPOLITAN AUTHORITY



COMMISSIONERS

JOHN C. HERTEL, Chairman
HARRY E. LESTER, Vice Chairman
PETER S. WALTERS, Treasurer
JACK LA BELLE
WARREN C. EVANS
ROBERT W. MARANS
ANTHONY V. MARROCCO

July 30, 2008

County Clerk Macomb County 40 North Main Street Mount Clemens, MI 48043

Subject: Leased Property – North Metro Pkwy, South of 16 Mile Road between Schoenherr and Utica Roads NPDES Permit Compliance

Dear Lessee:

The Michigan Department of Environmental Quality (MDEQ) has requested that we contact all municipalities who currently lease property from the Huron-Clinton Metropolitan Authority (HCMA) to inform them that a National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) Permit may be required for the discharge of storm water from these leased roperties.

If your municipality leases land which is within an Urbanized Area, as defined by the 2000 census, and if this land contain storm water conveyance(s), then the leased land must be covered under your municipality's Storm Water Permit.

If you have any questions concerning the Storm Water Permit, information can be obtained from the MDEQ's website at http://www.michigan.gov/deq. If you have questions regarding this letter or property leased, please contact Andrew Caulk at (810) 227-2757, ext 5154.

Sincerely.

Michael Arens, P.E. Chief Engineer

CC: MDEQ - Water Bureau

and a

JAMES J. BRESCIAMI, Director DAVID C. MOILANEN, Deputy Director DAVID L. WAHL, Controller GREGORY J. ALMAS, Secretary Administrative Offices

13000 High Ridge Drive, Brighton, MI 48114-9058 Telephone: (810) 227-2757 or 1-800-47-PARKS Fax: (810) 227-8610

Web Site: http://www.metroparks.com

HURON-CLINTON METROPOLITAN AUTHORITY



COMMISSIONERS

JOHN C. HERTEL, Chairman HARRY E. LESTER, Vice Chairman PETER S. WALTERS, Treasurer JACK LA BELLE WARREN C. EVANS ROBERT W. MARANS ANTHONY V. MARROCCO

July 30, 2008

Village Clerk Village of Milford 1100 Atlantic Street Milford, MI 48381

Subject: Leased Property -- Kensington Metropark, Huron River between GM Road and Commerce Road NPDES Permit Compliance

Dear Lessee:

The Michigan Department of Environmental Quality (MDEQ) has requested that we contact all municipalities who currently lease property from the Huron-Clinton Metropolitan Authority (HCMA) to inform them that a National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) Permit may be required for the discharge of storm water from these leased properties.

If your municipality leases land which is within an Urbanized Area, as defined by the 2000 census, and if this land contain storm water conveyance(s), then the leased land must be covered under your municipality's Storm Water Permit.

If you have any questions concerning the Storm Water Permit, information can be obtained from the MDEQ's website at http://www.michigan.gov/deq. If you have questions regarding this letter or property leased, please contact Andrew Caulk at (810) 227-2757, ext 5154.

Sincerel

Michael Arens, P.E.

Chief Engineer

13000 High Ridge Drive, Brighton, MI 48114-9058 Telephone: (810) 227-2757 or 1-800-47-PARKS Fax: (810) 227-8610

Web Site: http://www.metroparks.com



COMMISSIONERS

JOHN C. HERTEL, Chairman HARRY E. LESTER. Vice Chairman PETER S. WALTERS, Treasurer JACK LA BELLE WARREN C. EVANS ROBERT W. MARANS ANTHONY V. MARROCCO

July 30, 2008

Township Clerk Clinton Township 40700 Romeo Plank Road Clinton Twp., MI 48038

Subject: Leased Property - Moravian Manor, Clinton River Road and Cass, south of Clinton River

NPDES Permit Compliance

Dear Lessee:

The Michigan Department of Environmental Quality (MDEQ) has requested that we contact all municipalities who currently lease property from the Huron-Clinton Metropolitan Authority (HCMA) to inform them that a National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) Permit may be required for the discharge of storm water from these leased roperties.

If your municipality leases land which is within an Urbanized Area, as defined by the 2000 census, and if this land contain storm water conveyance(s), then the leased land must be covered under your municipality's Storm Water Permit.

If you have any questions concerning the Storm Water Permit, information can be obtained from the MDEO's website at http://www.michigan.gov/deq. If you have questions regarding this letter or property leased, please contact Andrew Caulk at (810) 227-2757, ext 5154.

Sincerely

Michael Arens, P.E.

Chief Engineer

JAMES J. BRESCIAMI, Director DAVID C. MOILANEN, Deputy Director DAVID L. WAHL, Controller GREGORY J. ALMAS, Secretary

Administrative Offices

13000 High Ridge Drive, Brighton, MI 48114-9058 Telephone: (810) 227-2757 or 1-800-47-PARKS Fax: (810) 227-8610

Web Site: http://www.metroparks.com

HURON-CLINTON METROPOLITAN AUTHORITY



COMMISSIONERS

JOHN C. HERTEL, Chairman HARRY E. LESTER, Vice Chairman PETER S. WALTERS, Treasurer JACK LA BELLE WARREN C. EVANS ROBERT W. MARANS ANTHONY V. MARROCCO

July 30, 2008

City Clerk Flat Rock 25500 Gibraltar Road Flat Rock, MI 48134

Subject: Leased Property – Oakwoods Metropark, DT&I Railroad & Will Carleton southeast of Huron River NPDES Permit Compliance

Dear Lessee:

The Michigan Department of Environmental Quality (MDEQ) has requested that we contact all municipalities who currently lease property from the Huron-Clinton Metropolitan Authority (HCMA) to inform them that a National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) Permit may be required for the discharge of storm water from these leased properties.

If your municipality leases land which is within an Urbanized Area, as defined by the 2000 census, and if this land contain storm water conveyance(s), then the leased land must be covered under your municipality's Storm Water Permit.

If you have any questions concerning the Storm Water Permit, information can be obtained from the MDEQ's website at http://www.michigan.gov/deq. If you have questions regarding this letter or property leased, please contact Andrew Caulk at (810) 227-2757, ext 5154.

Michael Arens, P.E.

Chief Engineer

Sincerely.

13000 High Ridge Drive, Brighton, MI 48114-9058
Telephone: (810) 227-2757 or 1-800-47-PARKS Fax: (810) 227-8610
Web Site: http://www.metroparks.com

HURON - CLINTON METROPOLITAN AUTHORITY



COMMISSIONERS

JOHN C. HERTEL, Chairman HARRY E. LESTER, Vice Chairman PETER S. WALTERS, Treasurer JACK LA BELLE WARREN C. EVANS ROBERT W. MARANS ANTHONY V. MARROCCO

July 30, 2008

Executive Director Downriver Community Conference 15100 Northline Road Southgate, MI 48195

Subject: Leased Property – Oakwoods Metropark, DT&I Railroad & Will Carleton southeast of Huron River (Flat Rock)
NPDES Permit Compliance

Dear Lessee:

The Michigan Department of Environmental Quality (MDEQ) has requested that we contact all municipalities who currently lease property from the Huron-Clinton Metropolitan Authority (HCMA) to inform them that a National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) Permit may be required for the discharge of storm water from these leased properties.

If your municipality leases land which is within an Urbanized Area, as defined by the 2000 census, and if this land contain storm water conveyance(s), then the leased land must be covered under your municipality's Storm Water Permit.

If you have any questions concerning the Storm Water Permit, information can be obtained from the MDEQ's website at http://www.michigan.gov/deq. If you have questions regarding this letter or property leased, please contact Andrew Caulk at (810) 227-2757, ext 5154.

Sincerely

Michael Arens, P.E.

Chief Engineer

13000 High Ridge Drive, Brighton, MI 48114-9058 Telephone: (810) 227-2757 or 1-800-47-PARKS Fax: (810) 227-8610

Web Site: http://www.metroparks.com

HURON-CLINTON METROPOLITAN AUTHORITY



COMMISSIONERS

JOHN C. HERTEL, Chairman
HARRY E. LESTER, Vice Chairman
PETER S. WALTERS, Treasurer
JACK LA BELLE
WARREN C. EVANS
ROBERT W. MARANS
ANTHONY V. MARROCCO

July 30, 2008

Township Clerk Commerce Twp. 2840 Fisher Avenue Commerce Twp., MI 48390

Subject: Leased Property – Sidney Waldon Pkwy, Between S. Commerce Road and Pontiac Trail south of Oakley Park Road NPDES Permit Compliance

Dear Lessee:

The Michigan Department of Environmental Quality (MDEQ) has requested that we contact all municipalities who currently lease property from the Huron-Clinton Metropolitan Authority (HCMA) to inform them that a National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) Permit may be required for the discharge of storm water from these leased properties.

If your municipality leases land which is within an Urbanized Area, as defined by the 2000 census, and if this land contain storm water conveyance(s), then the leased land must be covered under your municipality's Storm Water Permit.

If you have any questions concerning the Storm Water Permit, information can be obtained from the MDEQ's website at http://www.michigan.gov/deq. If you have questions regarding this letter or property leased, please contact Andrew Caulk at (810) 227-2757, ext 5154.

Sincerely.

Michael Arens, P.E.

Chief Engineer

JAMES J. BRESCIAMI, Director DAVID C. MOILANEN, Deputy Director DAVID L. WAHL. Controller GREGORY J. ALMAS, Secretary

Administrative Offices

13000 High Ridge Drive, Brighton, MI 48114-9058

Telephone: (810) 227-2757 or 1-800-47-PARKS Fax: (810) 227-8610

Web Site: http://www.metroparks.com

ON



COMMISSIONERS

JOHN C. HERTEL, Chairman HARRY E. LESTER, Vice Chairman PETER S. WALTERS, Treasurer JACK LA BELLE WARREN C. EVANS ROBERT W. MARANS ANTHONY V. MARROCCO

July 30, 2008

Village Clerk Village of S. Rockwood 5676 Carleton Rockwood Road South Rockwood, MI 48179

Subject: Leased Property - Strong Blvd & Huron River, west of I-75

NPDES Permit Compliance

Dear Lessee:

The Michigan Department of Environmental Quality (MDEQ) has requested that we contact all municipalities who currently lease property from the Huron-Clinton Metropolitan Authority (HCMA) to inform them that a National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) Permit may be required for the discharge of storm water from these leased roperties.

If your municipality leases land which is within an Urbanized Area, as defined by the 2000 census, and if this land contain storm water conveyance(s), then the leased land must be covered under your municipality's Storm Water Permit,

If you have any questions concerning the Storm Water Permit, information can be obtained from the MDEQ's website at http://www.michigan.gov/deq. If you have questions regarding this letter or property leased, please contact Andrew Caulk at (810) 227-2757, ext 5154.

Sincerely

Michael Arens, P.E.

Chief Engineer